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Anyone who chooses to participate in the CFMEU’s social media pages will do so in a 
respectful and considerate manner.  
 
We reserve the right to take action against any person who communicates with language that 
is abusive, hateful, discriminatory, obscene, potentially defamatory, racially, ethnically, 
sexually objectionable or threatening.  
 
Action to be take can include, but is not limited to: 
 

 Banning 
 Hiding or deleting comments 
 Referral to the CFMEU Executive for investigation; or 
 Reporting inappropriate behaviour.  

 

CFMEU social media pages are a place for members and supporters to get updates and 
discuss Union issues in a respectful way. We will take action against any user who 
participates in a way that is contrary to this. 
 
We have complete discretion in the way that we moderate our social media pages. At times, 
acceptable interactions will need to be removed in order to protect the author. For example, if 
the user posts a comment about a contentious issue which is or has the potential to attract 
negative responses.  
 
Comments will be turned off when a moderator is not available. This is to ensure that users 
have a good experience and to protect them from any inappropriate behaviour.  
 
If action has been taken against you, which you do not agree with, you can request a review 
by emailing vicqueries@cfmeu.org. 
 
If you wish to complain about another user’s behaviour, please send us a DM or email 
vicqueries@cfmeu.org. 


